
N E W S L E T T E R 
Friday 3rd December 2021 

DUDLEY NEWS 

FIRE OFFICER VISIT TO EYFS 

In EYFS, the children are learning all about the people that help us.  On Monday, we were very lucky to have a 

visit from Elaine Wink, a member of the fire service.  The children learnt about the fire brigade’s safety uni-

forms and the importance of learning their address and staying away from matches.  The children also listened 

carefully to the ‘Stop, Look and Listen’ safety rule.  We do hope you enjoy our photo on the following page of 

today’s newsletter.  

 

COLLECTION OF CHILDREN 

To assist us with the release of children at the end of the academy day, please can you notify a mem-

ber of the Senior Leadership team on duty in the morning , if a different adult will be collecting your 

child that day.   If your arrangements alter for any reason during the day, please do ring the academy 

office so that the necessary information can be shared with the class teacher.  For our EYFS parents, 

please could we also ask that when you see your child is with the teacher ready to be picked up, that 

you make your way forward towards the EYFS gate. It is vital that the class teacher and your child 

make eye contact with you before we send your child out to meet you on the playground.  The safe-

ty of our children will always be at the forefront of our academy processes and we thank you for 

your support with this matter.   

 

PANTOMIME 

We would like to say a big thank you to POD who kindly and generously paid for the Hobgoblin The-

atre Company to visit our academy and put on a fantastic Christmas pantomime for all of our chil-

dren.  We were even able to have three separate productions during the day to ensure that our chil-

dren remained in their year groups whilst watching the show.  The children thoroughly enjoyed the 

performance and it was most certainly a well deserved treat for their hard work this term.    

 

POLITE NOTICE 

Please may we remind you not to park on the zig zag lines when dropping off or collecting your 

child. Whilst we appreciate that parking can be a challenge, It is imperative that there is a clear line of 

sight at all times to ensure that our children and families can cross the road safely.  Thank you.  

 

RNLI CHRISTMAS CARD CAMPAIGN 

Here at Dudley we would like to support the RNLI and thank them for their 

hard work during this challenging time.  Our academy will be joining the 

local campaign to send a Christmas card to the lifeboat crew, showing our 

appreciation and hopefully spreading some Christmas cheer. We will be 

producing cards here at Dudley, however if you too would like to send one 

from your family, they can be posted to:  RNLI Hastings Lifeboat Station,  

E Beach St, Old Town, Hastings TN34 3AR.   



SUPPORTING CHILDREN WITH MEDICAL CONDITIONS  

 

At this time of year we are aware that pupils may require antibiotics to assist with their recovery 

from illness.  The University of Brighton Academies Trust has 2 policies relating to this which can be 

found on their website, these are  First aid and Medical policy and Supporting students and pupils 

with Medical conditions.  These can be found at : https://www.brightonacademiestrust.org.uk/key-

policies/our-policies , under safeguarding and pupil policies. 

 

Here at Dudley we are able to administer antibiotics if they are prescribed for a pupil to take 4 times 

a day.  If you wish us to administer antibiotics you will need to call into the Academy office where a 

member of staff will give you the necessary paper work to complete to allow a member of staff 

trained in administering medicines to under take this for you.  The medicine will need to be in its 

original packaging and have the details on it regarding who it is prescribed for.  If you have any 

questions regarding the above then please speak to a member of the office staff who will be happy 

to discuss this with you. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL CORNER 

Our Dudley School Council undertook their first meeting last week and 

many interesting ideas were proposed and discussed.   

The children have decided that they would like to raise money to fund 

new playground toys and will be organising a Mufti day in January.  

Look out for posters coming soon, designed by our very own  

councillors.   

An important item on their agenda this year is the environment.  The 

children have agreed that they would like to undertake a litter pick in 

the local community and raise money for a new recycling bin in the play-

ground.  We look forward to sharing more information with you soon.  

CHRISTMAS POST BOX  

A reminder that children may start  

bringing in their Christmas cards now. 

Each class has their own postbox and this 

will be emptied at the end of each day.  

 

RAINBOW READER 

A big well done to Seb 

in Class Rhino who has 

achieved his Rainbow 

Reader Certificate.  We 

look forward to sharing 

more Rainbow  

Readers with you soon. 

EYFS - PEOPLE WHO HELP US 



Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 

We have come to the end of another great week here at Dudley.  The children continue 
to work with such enthusiasm, taking a great pride in the fantastic work that they  

produce.  We are immensely proud of them all. 
 

We hope you have a lovely weekend and look forward to seeing you all on Monday. 
 

Mr Maclean, Mrs Luke & The Dudley Team 
 
 

 GOLD AWARDS 

A big well done to our Gold Award winners.  We are very proud of you all.  

 

 

 

 

       

 

  

CHRISTMAS EVENTS 

Friday 10th December  -  Christmas Jumper Day 

Saturday 11th December  -  Christmas Fayre 2pm  -  4pm 

Tuesday 14th December  -  Class Christmas parties pm 

Wednesday 15th December  -  Christmas dinner day (and Christmas jumpers) 

 

For updated information regarding our EYFS and Year 1 class nativities and Year 2 Carols by 

Candlelight, please see the letter sent out to you later today.  Thank you.  





Local Board Safeguarding Officer  

Mrs Heather Winchester —h.winchester@brightonacademiestrust.org.uk 


